

March 30, 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian:

In a unified effort to protect the health of students, staff and school communities, Aseltine School with other local school districts countywide, in collaboration with the County Department of Public Health, made the collective decision to remain closed indefinitely. We will continue to send you updates while <u>our school is closed until further notice</u>. We are taking a proactive and aggressive approach to maintain the health, safety and well-being of our school and communities.

During school closure, please refer to our school website for immediate updates, contact information for key personnel, Optional Enrichment Activities, and resources at www.aseltine.org. For immediate assistance please contact Kim Groulx, Family and Student Services Coordinator, at 619-516-9638. For Spanish speakers, please contact Luna Cuevas, Family and Student Services Assistant, at 619-491-7029

We understand that this school closure poses added hardship for all of our families, some more than others. We appreciate your patience and flexibility during this unprecedented time. As we move forward, Aseltine is committed in offering Optional Enrichment Activities and exploring different options to support students through distance learning. We understand that for many of our students and families, Aseltine School is more than an educational setting but in many ways a life line. Please be reassured in that we are developing and putting plans into place that will provide students with resources they need.

Again, thank you for your ongoing flexibility, understanding, and grit. Please remember to focus on modeling calm. Keep your family and loved ones healthy and safe. **We will get through this together.**

Sincerely,

May Padilla

Executive Director